MINUTES

South Carolina Commission for the Blind
1430 Confederate Avenue

Columbia, South Carolina 29201

February 26th, 2019

Convene: 1:30 pm







Adjourn: 2:10 pm
Notifications of all regular, called or special meetings are compliant with the FOIA requirements, Section 90-4-80

Chairperson Smith called the meeting to order and a moment of silence followed.

Present: Mary Sonksen, Dr. Judy Johnson, Peter Smith: via phone Rosemary Roberson
Public Comment: None
Approval of January Minutes: Ms. Roberson made a motion to approve the minutes.  Dr. Johnson seconded the motion.  The motion passed.
Approval of Financial Report: Mr. Sims reported we have spent 55% of our fiscal year budget.  He told the Board Members he is retiring and his last day is April 30th, 2019.  Dr. Johnson made a motion to approve the financial report.  Ms. Sonksen seconded the motion.  The motion passed.  

Human Resources Report: Luis Mendoza presented the Human Resources report.
1. We have fifteen positions advertised on our web site.
2. Two VR Counselor’s positions are vacant - one in Greenwood and one in Charleston.
3. One vacant VR assistant position. 

4. The Mental Health Counselor and Braille Instructor in the EBMRC is vacant. Someone has been chosen as the Mental Health Counselor pending approval.
5. At the beginning of this year VR vacancies were advertised with the new bonus initiative. 

6. A thirty, sixty, and ninety-day training and feedback for VR Counselors has been put into
    place. 
7. Human Resources attended the USC career fair. 

Report from Commissioner:  Mr. Kirby reported one of our EBMRC drivers, Butch Hitchcock, passed last week.  Also, Dr. Nell Carney passed several weeks ago.  She was a former Commissioner at SCCB.
Ms. Thompson reported on the Braille Challenge.

1. 38 students attended – a few repeats
2. 45 parents and teachers

3. Parents and teachers toured facility while students were in class.
4. The Foundation provided some of the door prizes.
5. Keynote speaker – Mike Sutton

6. Activities included tours, gym and puppy book.
7. Awards ceremony 
The national winners will be announced in May.

CSNA Board information—Elaine Robertson
· The Comprehensive Statewide Needs Assessment (CSNA) is required by RSA every three years. 

· In 2015 the Agency hired the Interwork Institute at San Diego State University to conduct our CSNA. At that time, they were the only organization/agency with a developed method to conduct a CSNA of a Blind agency based on WIOA and all the performance measurement changes. 

· The Agency has selected the Interwork Institute again for 2019 so we have a true comparison of agency accomplishments since 2015. While there are other options now available, the Agency believes that to show true progress and compliance with WIOA, it is important to use the same organization to complete the assessment. 

· The cost of the process is about $80,000. This includes three to four on-site visits by the Interwork staff, SCCB staff interviews, educational partner focus groups, consumer focus groups, and business focus groups. Interwork staff will also interview community and business partners across the state. They will conduct site visits in Columbia, Greenville, and Charleston. They will also conduct consumer surveys via mail and email. All travel expenses are included in the overall cost of the assessment. 

· Chaz Compton, Project Director for the Interwork Institute, will visit the Columbia campus from March 25th to March 27th. He will focus on staff interviews, attend the Senior Leadership Meeting, Board Meeting, and speak with the Board members and Senior Management outside of the public meeting format. 

· Rachel Anderson, Technical Assistance & Training Manager for the National Disability Institute will visit the Greenville location on April 16th and 17th to conduct focus groups and individual interviews. 

· Chip Kenney will be visiting Charleston and Columbia in May. 

A final report will be available to Commissioner Kirby by September.
Mr. Kirby and staff will meet with the Senate Oversight Sub-committee tomorrow morning at 9:00 am.  Senator Davis is the chairperson and the other members are Senator Jackson, Senator Williams and Senator Climer.  The committee will be looking at the report from the House Oversight Committee.  There was a legislative recommendation to reduce the board meetings from twelve to four meetings a year.  Mr. Kirby stated he would support the quarterly meetings.
We have been working with the Governor’s Board of Commissions and there are three applicants.  These individuals will appear before the General Committee, Senator Shealy is the Chairperson of this committee.  There is a replacement for District One, District Three, and District Five.  The remaining vacant district is District Seven.  

The BEP Vendor’s Annual Meeting will be held at SCCB starting Friday, March 1st through March 2nd.       
Ms. Sonksen stated the Legislative Breakfast had a good attendance of Representatives and Senators.              

Committee Report: None
Old Business: None
New Business: CSNA discussed under Commissioner’s report.
Board Meetings: March 26, April 23, May 28, June 25  
Public Comment: None

Adjourn: Dr. Johnson made a motion to adjourn.  Ms. Sonksen seconded the motion.  The motion passed.

Adjourn:  There being no further business the meeting adjourned.
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